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Message from your OCTA President - Carrie Patane (UPDATED) 
Although this persistent lake snow has made for some beautiful Oswego 

scenery, it has also produced more school closures than normal. As you probably 
guessed, I have been on the receiving end of many questions and concerns about snow 
day limitations as of late, so I thought I would take a moment this month to clarify what 
will happen if we exceed our number of allotted emergency closing days.  

Per our negotiated contract, we have 5 emergency closure days built into our 
calendar this year. Right now, we have used 4 out of 5 emergency days, and FPS has 
used all 5 days. With February - April still to come, it is quite possible that we will 
exceed 5 snow days.The state regulations allow for the district to negotiate a plan for 
implementing remote learning in the event that we exhaust our emergency closure days. 
Although not ideal, FPS will need to deliver remote instruction the next time the rest of 
the district has a snow day. The details of this plan have been communicated with 
members in that building. Dr Kilmer and I have also discussed using a Remote Staff 
Development day if we need a 6th snow day district wide. The calendar change will need to be voted on by the BOE and 
if this is approved, students will be present on March 10th and the PD will be asynchronous through Vector on the 6th 
snow day. Details about this plan will be communicated once the calendar change is approved.  

Should we need a 7th snow day, our calendar outlines that the first “vacation” day that will become an 
instructional day will be June 27th. Any additional days will be taken from Spring Break. We will see how the remote 
learning day goes at FPS before we discuss the possibility of using remote instruction in all buildings versus requiring in 
person instruction over Spring Break. For now, let’s hope mother nature calms down a bit so we don’t need to worry about 
that.  

Another important question I have received is related to School Safety. All buildings should have a school safety 
team which should be meeting regularly throughout the school year. In an effort to collect data on safety concerns, I have 
asked each President to identify one individual who will be the building Safety Steward. I have shared a google form with 
the Presidents and their designee in order to collect data about safety concerns. Your Building President should be sharing 
the name of your representative at your next building meeting. This person will record any safety concerns and these 
concerns will be documented and shared with me, Kim LeRoy, and the building presidents, so we can be sure that any 
issues are reported at the building and district level safety meetings. (NAMES will be kept confidential!) 

The Safety Steward will ask you to fill out the worker’s comp injury form if you received an injury in addition to 
emailing them or telling them about your concern. The district has only been using data from the injury forms to track 
safety issues, so this survey will give your union representatives a more accurate picture of your safety concerns. When 
you report a concern to your safety representative, please include the following information:  

What are you reporting?   
A.​ Facility Related Safety Concern (no injury to report) 
B.​ Facility Related Safety Issue (INJURY to Report) 
C.​ Safety Incident (threats or unsafe actions of others) with no injury TO STAFF 
D.​ Safety Incident (threats or unsafe actions of others) with INJURY TO STAFF  

Include the following details:  
1.​ Where specifically in the building is the concern.  
2.​ Describe the concern OR incident 
3.​ IF there was an injury - describe the injury - no matter how minor 

Did you fill out the Worker’s Comp Injury Form?   

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1llR0GBlYJxffZCcnGcYtKJSv3MWnELlh/view
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Congratulations to January OCTA Spotlight Recipients!  
This month’s KPS spotlight recipient is Heather Rice!   

 
Heather has been a school counselor since 2007 and has worked in Oswego City 
Schools, Carthage/Black River Schools, and also in Cayuga and Onondaga 
counties.  Prior to becoming a school counselor, Heather worked as an Executive 
Director of a human services agency. About her role in education, Heather says,  
“I've taken some time off from school counseling through the years, but what 
always draws me back is the enjoyment I find working directly with children within 
the school environment. I believe that in moments of chaos or times when things 
feel unsettled, that we should stop and look for the helpers. I want others to find me 
as the helper.” 
 
Beyond the school walls, Heather can be found outside at the lake, or in her 
kitchen. She feels passionately about peoples' ability to change. “I take pride in 
being a loyal friend and advocate. I love to spend time at my home on the lake and I 
love to be outside in nature with my rescue dogs any time of year walking or 
running. I also love to bake.”  Heather is a licensed mental health counselor and has 
been in private practice for 20 years. She loves her family (and chosen family) 
fiercely, and works hard to live an intentional 
life.   

 
 
FPS welcomes Val Orr this year as a TA in 5th grade!   
This is Val’s 8th year as a TA.  When asked what her favorite part of the 
job is she says, “I'm always happy to help.”  Val always has a smile on 
and is willing to jump in wherever she is needed.  Outside of work, Val 

loves a peaceful day or even a few 
minutes by the lake or in the woods. 
Thanks for joining FPS Val! 
 

Minetto Elementary would like to 

introduce Katie Fierro as our new building substitute teacher. Katie 
comes from a long line of teachers. Education has always played an 
important role in her life. She has always known she wanted to work with 
children and loves how rewarding teaching is and how there is always 
something new and exciting every day! 
Katie grew up in Oswego and attended schools in the OCSD. She has 
younger siblings (a twin brother and sister) and currently lives with her 
mom, dad and dog Phoebe. 
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Katie attended nearby SUNY Oswego, where she played lacrosse and graduated in May with a 
Bachelor's degree. She loves Italian food and shopping. Katie loves to hang out with her family and especially 
her friends. ​  

This January, Minetto is also shining the 

spotlight on Mandy Donohue, an inspiring and 
dedicated Teaching Assistant (TA). Mandy’s passion 
for helping students was sparked by the incredible 
support she saw her son’s TA providing, which 
motivated her to pursue a career in education. A proud 
graduate of Oswego High School, Mandy finds her 
greatest inspiration in her family—her husband Jeremy, 
and their three children, Orion, Katarina, and Harrison. 
What drives her every day is the opportunity to make a 
real difference in a child’s life. Outside of work, Mandy 
enjoys spending quality time with her family, making 
lasting memories together. She also has a creative side, 
loving to crochet and even selling her handmade 
creations at the local farmers market. Mandy’s warmth 
and dedication make her an invaluable part of our team, and we’re lucky to have her 

 
Hello! My name is Jess Bullock, and I’m excited to be 

joining OHS as the new Earth and Space Science teacher. I 
graduated from SUNY Oswego with a Bachelor’s degree in 
Geology, and moved to New Jersey to work for an 
environmental firm specializing in site remediation. I chose to 
become a teacher and began teaching during the 2019-2020 
school year. It was an interesting start to my career (to say the 
least)! I truly enjoy sharing my passion with students and 
watching them take interest in it, even if only for a second. 
Seeing their eyes light up when they grasp a concept or ask a 
related question is incredibly rewarding. Outside of work I love 
to ski (I moved to the perfect place!) and run with my dog. I 
also enjoy trying new crafts but must admit that I rarely finish a 
project. I’m eager to bring my diverse experiences and 
enthusiasm to the OCSD team and look forward to contributing 

in meaningful ways. 
 

 



 

OCTA ADVOCATE   January 2025 
 

Leighton is so excited to welcome our new third 
grade teacher Carla Watson! Carla is from Fabius, New York 
and grew up as part of a very close-knit family. Carla began her 
college career studying conservation biology at SUNY ESF 
before quickly realizing she wanted to be a teacher. She 
transferred to SUNY Oswego to complete her B.A. and is 
currently working on finishing up her Master's Degree from 
Western Governors University. Carla was a building substitute at 
Leighton for the 2023-2024 school year and loves watching her 
students make connections and become more confident. When 
not in school Carla enjoys spending time with her fiancé, 
camping, trying new recipes and loving on her rescue dog and 
two cats. A fun fact is that she recently completed one of her 
bucket list adventures and went parasailing! 
 
Penny Sweeney (CER) started in Oswego this past September and is originally from nearby 
Baldwinsville, NY. Penny attended Geneseo for her undergrad before securing a master’s degree from SU. 
Penny also garnered her administration degree from LeMoyne. She was a librarian in Liverpool for close to 10 
years, before taking an admin position at BOCES. Currently, Penny is the Librarian at Riley Elementary and 
says the best part of her job is the “KIDS, KIDS, KIDS!” Penny admits that she loved her job as a library 
coordinator with BOCES but missed working with kids so much that she came back.  
 
In her free time, you can find Penny reading (of course!), hanging out with her family, and cruising the lake in 
her boat. Penny’s future plans include getting to know the students and staff at Riley better, so that I she can 
better serve their reading needs, both academic and personal. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Negotiations Update 
Submitted by OCTA VP, Jess Burridge  
 
Negotiations is ongoing. Progress is slow and steady.  We will keep you posted when there are 
updates. Please continue to wear your OCTA Shirts and stay positive.  
 
Want to read your current OCTA Contract? Follow the link below to gain access!  

OCTA Contract 2021-24 (signed).pdf 

 
 
 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Qv_nOkoo2gPWHpZsAEek9VYMdUGPEd81/view?usp=drive_link
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 Save the Date for a Fun District Bowling Event!  

OCTA is excited to invite members 
of all district unions to join us for a 
community-building bowling 
fundraiser event on Friday, February 
28th! Come join us for an afternoon 
of friendly competition and team 
spirit.  

 

Start building your teams of 4 now! 
Create your team name, build your 
fundraiser basket, & plan your shirts! 

Event Schedule: 

Secondary Faculty & Staff: 2:45 PM 

Elementary Faculty & Staff: 4:15 PM (approx) 

The registration fee will be $60 per team ($15 per player) 
which includes shoes, pizza, and a pitcher of soda. All 
team members must be district employees and union 
members. Spectators and cheerleaders should plan to 
make a minimum $5 donation at the door. 

A portion of the fundraising will be dedicated to Blessings 
in a Backpack. More details, and registration information 
will be shared soon. Look for emails from Michelle 
McManus! 

 

Use the QR code to the right to access a Google 
Form that will allow you to sign your team up for 
the bowling tournament (NOTE: you have to sign in to your google account to access the form).  

 

Let’s roll together and build connections across our district – we can't wait to see you there! 
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OCTA Blast January 2025 
Highlights from our January 2025 DOCTA Meeting 

 
Safety: Carrie is working to ensure that each building is represented at the 
upcoming District Safety Meeting. It is important that we gather information on 
any injuries—whether minor or major—that have occurred. Dr. Kilmer needs to 
be aware of these incidents, as we've noticed that they are sometimes 
underreported. (Employee’s Accident Report for Workers’ Compensation) 

Please make sure that if you or someone in your building has experienced an injury,  it is reported to 
your building's safety representative (see below) The safety rep will then pass the information along 
for review.   

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe environment for everyone. 

CER- Ted Beers 
FLS- Kate Bowman   
KPS- Carolyn Slobodian 
MIN- Don Fronk 
FPS-Cari Joyce 

OMS-Dan Rogers 
OHS- Gina Iorio 

 

 
RMS Survey-  Please take a moment to complete the RMS Climate Survey. Your honest feedback is 
crucial for fostering improvement and growth within our district. 
 
SAVE THE DATE: Solidarity Events 
Volleyball: June 20, 2025 
Bowling: February 28, 2025 
OCTA is excited to invite members of all district unions to join us for a community-building bowling 
fundraiser event on Friday, February 28th! Come join us for an afternoon of friendly competition and 
team spirit. Start getting your teams of 4 now! Create your team name, build your fundraiser basket, & 
plan your shirts! 

Event Schedule: 
Secondary Faculty & Staff: 2:45 PM 
Elementary Faculty & Staff: 4:15 PM (approx) 
 

The registration fee will be $60 per team ($15 per player) which includes shoes, pizza, and a pitcher 
of soda. All team members must be district employees and union members. Spectators and 
cheerleaders should plan to make a minimum $5 donation at the door. Fill out this form to sign up.  
 
Don’t Forget NYS Mandated Reporter Training: - REQUIRED for ALL members by April 2025.    
NYS Mandated Reporter Training  
For those of you who are looking to see if your certificate is updated on the Teach account​
1. Complete course.  Give it a few months to show up. 

2. Go to https://www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert/teach/   ​
3. Login in and follow this path: Inquiry links> Account information> Workshops 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1llR0GBlYJxffZCcnGcYtKJSv3MWnELlh/view?usp=drive_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1CXAvxxiOmo-YDZrb6GmmwDsWYUuIInXsSV_akvuwiT4/edit
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10xzvcKcv1SgljQyW1QIkjR_nVKjtprwC/view?usp=sharing
https://www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert/teach/
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FIX TIER 6 - How bad is it?​ Get involved​  Watch a Video  

INDOOR Rally to Fix Tier 6!  Please RSVP by clicking this 
link What: Fix Tier 6 Rally! When: Thursday, Feb. 6 at 4:30 pm 
Where: Syracuse Teachers Association, 450 W Kirkpatrick 
St.,(parking in back)  This indoor rally is the first in a series of 
events that will take place across the state on the 6th of each 
month during this year’s legislative session and we in Central 
NY are kicking off this fight for fairness!    

 
Visit Fixtier6.org- Visit this website to learn more about supporting fixing tier 6.  
Make sure you write out the Oswego Classroom Teachers Association. 
 
Health Insurance: If you are having difficulties with Aetna 
be sure to reach out to Assured Partners (was ENV) at 
(315) 641-5848. They can help you with Benefit 
questions, claims issues, finding providers, etc. You 
should also inform Amanda Hamilton at the EDC and 
Carrie Patane of claim issues so they can pass the 
information on to the members of the Healthcare 
Committee. IF you have reached out to Assured Partners 
and you still have concerns, please let us know that too. 
Make sure you are using Teladoc and Express Scripts 
when possible to help reduce plan costs and to lower our premiums. 
 
Employee Assistance Program (EAP): To contact them call (315-470-7447). 
The district provides members with services to help with stress management, family stress, anxiety 
and panic, workplace issues, communication barriers and more. The service is provided by Help 
People. It is a free and confidential service!  Offices are located in Fulton, Liverpool and Syracuse.  
 
*OCTA RESOURCE GUIDE: 2024-2025 Resource Guide  
Know Your Paycheck Deductions: 
Check your stub to make sure you are receiving the appropriate deductions for each paycheck: 

FICA is social security  
MEDI is Medicare  
FEDERAL is federal tax  
STATE is state tax  
D/I OCTA is disability insurance  
HI10F15% is 10 month family/single health  
MED/DENT is your flex spending account 
DFBOCTIN is your OCTA Dental Insurance  

VISFIND = Vision individual 
OCTA28+ is your union dues 
OPL is city library contribution  
NYSUT = member benefits (Life ins, legal, etc.) 
INSREIMB = Insurance Reimbursement (in Dec) for those of
step 
TRS= money you pay into NYS Teachers Retirement 

 

 

 

 

https://fixtier6.org/why-fix-tier-6
https://fixtier6.org/get-involved
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hR5bVvMYI8g
https://email.comms.nysutmail.org/c/eJyMk0tv4zYUhX-NtAkokJfvhRbOQxMlTT0zberMbAq-5NCWKEOS4zq_vpA8AbKczZXIe-6Hg4NLX2qugld5KImkEgvgUufBxyn26d_oS0M1xaThSHlvECNWIM2VQ9hhhwl46bTNX0ushJXMcaaE8pZxapgXWHkLIL3ULo8lYOCYEAEEgMmCcwZKAAVBqZRCZwy7vuvGIp3H49SZ2Bb9sM3b8nWaDmNGVxlUGVTJdBiK0TShjWk_Foehn4Kb3Rb9cWr7fl-4vpu1tDoObUZvL_PAZwKfGRyqMbjjEIq0PbyZdBngUMW_dt0EFRruxH9f31O4e9nc4xNkILyZTEZvMc-AyxsMy-fGDH0bUyjuY9tmwBlerM-2l75nmgRrGwegGFdcEYux8p4KCZTYcGHZQHhw3nsvWEOcaTBWgkvFGg9Mm4voUxVUSRBcCRBYYayxXq6f0z71p7T8_72pDvbLz9FSr8L5obIv1zg8k1f3ZR_X6fvZb57Huv0R17E-_bFbHZ9uV6enm3qs21Vcx4cXs2HvT7Ee6321rnd9XHhL3z_Xu_7cfJvjvP0oH84-FzH-ikyk9E_3Yn42hN0vIT9-PZ7Tw9231eN8vD5dk_Qkg3dwftzUSbev219cMYQxDG_Bz8Hn_bA1Kb6bj7203PEQtELEgkSsMR7ZABxJT1jQWgBnMh_KbhgPZjIpZAxvl6VyfZePIfkZAt7MiXtkrHWIcUqQVoogrxnmTBtrtc_HMMQwznLtmXYKW0SwUohxzpESViGmqXCWcNMwnE-_92Sm8nvYxj6Z9mrdNNGFK3R1E9I0mPbqzx_5Wwn_BwAA__-bvxBM
https://email.comms.nysutmail.org/c/eJyMk09v4zYQxT-NdAlokCMO_xx0cJ0o6-2m3s3WiLeXgn9GDmOZciU52eTTF3IaYI-9DAnOvB8eHoaxtmgompJqoSvNFaC2JcU0pT7_nWLtKltx0SIzMTomhVfMogmMBx64gKiD9eVjXZH2CjnXgIqkDi1ZxNZaja4Fp6lMNXBALoQCASD1AlGCUVCBqiqtlS0kD_3xOC7y63ieji51i37Yl139OE2nsaiWBTQFNNkdOSxG11KX8mFcnIZ-ojC7XfTnqev7wyL0x3m2as5DV1TX73rAmYAzA6EZKZwHWuT96dnldwFCk74_HSdo2HCjfn59y3Sze_jEX6AAFd3kiuqaYwGoVxwux8oNfZcyLT6lrisAJb9Yn21f-lFaQd63AcBINGiE59zEWCkNlfD0zvIkkEKMMSrZiuBazo1CbWQbQVr3PvRLVZXRoNAoUNwAt1pdnrf5kPuXfLn_-dCc_O1fo6-iodfPjd_9xmkrHsPtIW3y_Wt82I7r7kfapPXLl6fl-e56-XK3Wo_rbpk26fPOPci3u7Qe14dms37q04V36cft-ql_bb_NcV5_lA9nvxY1fkTW3YuNbPHLd9gvn4ebdPvz929fd6vVUt3CVjy2uyH_kw8DvfH_eGqgkYZnirO67Ie9y-nNfeyjx4BE1jDhQTPZusg8ATIdhSRrFaDU5VAfh_HkJpepkHx_WabQH8uRcpwhEN2cdGTO-8AkVoJZYwSLVnKU1nlvYznSkGicx22UNhjumeDGMImIzChvmLSVCl6gayUvp__3Vab6nvapz6672rRtCnTFrlaUp8F1V3_8KJ9r-DcAAP__mXkOyQ
https://email.comms.nysutmail.org/c/eJyMk09v4zYQxT-NdAkokEMORR50yD_tKt3Uu2kDO3sp-GfkMJYlQ5KTxp--kLMB9tjLkOC8-eHhYRgri4aiyakSpSy5BixtTjHNaej_SbFy0kouWmQmRseU8JpZNIHxwAMXEMtgff5cAQQCIpJaymgDGmul0uCk8q4k1eapAg7IhdAgAFRZICowGiRoKctS20zxMOz3U9G_T8d571JXDOM276rneT5MmbzMoM6g7t2eQzG5lrrU76biMA4zhcVtMRznbhh2RRj2i1bWx7HL5M3HPOBCwIWBUE8UjiMV_fbw6vqPAYQ6_fWyn6Fm463-9_upp9vN-it_gwx0dLPL5A3HDLC85nA-rt04dKmn4mvqugxQ8bP1xfa5H5UV5H0bAIxCg0Z4zk2MUpcghacPlieBFGKMUatWBNdybjSWRrURlHUfot-qlqYEjUaD5kYiivL8_Njv-uGtP9__XtcH_-Xn5GU09H5X-80Vp0fxHL7s0qp_eI_rx6npntIqNW_fXi6P9zeXb_fXzdR0l2mV7jZurU73qZmaXb1qXoZ05p378bF5Gd7bH0ucN5_l09nvRU-_Imv8qjY_4s_6av6OJHjwd6fmG3_6wyaz2US19lfy8PSQTu72F0-PNNH4SnEJPB_GrevTyX3uo8eARNYw4aFkqnWReQJkZRSKrNWAqszHaj9OBze7njLFt-dlCsM-n6iPCwSiW5KOzHkfmEIpmDVGsGgVR2Wd9zbmE42JpkVuo7LBcM8EN4YpRGRGe8OUlTp4ga5VPJ__31eZqwfapqF33cWqbVOgC3ZxTf08uu7iz6f8tYL_AgAA__-WWw5-
https://email.comms.nysutmail.org/c/eJyMk0tv2zgUhX-NtAkokJcPkQst8lKroqnbTF2n3Qz4kkNbojyibNf-9QPZDZBlN0cC7rkfDg4uXaW49E7mviIlLbEAXqrcuzCFIf4bXKWpopi0HEnnNGLECKS4tAhbbDEBV1pl8teKAyjKKPeEkVZ5x5wqGXPEay2l0DgPFWDgmBABBICVBecMpAAKgtKyFCpj2A59n4p4Svup16ErhnGdd9XrNO1SRm8zqDOoo-4xFEm3vgtxm4rdOEzezmmLYT91w7At7NDPXlrvxy6jD9d94DOBzwwOdfJ2P_oirncHHa8LHOrwz6afoEbjo_j99Rz948vqIz5CBsLpSWf0AfMMeHmP4fK51-PQheiLj6HrMuAMX6LPsS9zxxTxxrQWQDIuuSQGY-kcFSVQYvyVZTzh3jrnnGAtsbrFWApeStY6YEpfTe9UUFmC4FKAwJIpyq5hlnEbh2O8_H9f1Tvz4Vcy1El_-lSblzvsl-TVftiGRXw-udUyNd3PsAjN8fPmdv_0cHt8um9S092GRfj0olfs_BSa1GzrRbMZwoV3mbtlsxlO7be5zoc3eUv2XkT6U9mBn_5rxvPdt7S6-_Fj-Dr-fl78snTVys2l8_7xy-rxzI_q4L-zz8c_TDH65MeDd3Pp-TCudQxn_XaThlvuvZKIGCgRa7VDxgNHpSPMKyWAszIfq35MOz3p6DOG15eDskOfJx_dDAGn57Yd0sZYxDglSElJkFMMc6a0McrlyY_Bp9muHFNWYoMIlhIxzjmSwkjEFBXWEK5bhvPp757LVD37dRii7m4WbRusv0E39z5Oo-5uvvzMDxX8HwAA__-kEBA6
https://email.comms.nysutmail.org/c/eJyMk0tv2zgUhX-NtAkokJcPkQst8lKroqnbTF2n3Qz4kkNbojyibNf-9QPZDZBlN0cC7rkfDg4uXaW49E7mviIlLbEAXqrcuzCFIf4bXKWpopi0HEnnNGLECKS4tAhbbDEBV1pl8teKAyjKKPeEkVZ5x5wqGXPEay2l0DgPFWDgmBABBICVBecMpAAKgtKyFCpj2A59n4p4Svup16ErhnGdd9XrNO1SRm8zqDOoo-4xFEm3vgtxm4rdOEzezmmLYT91w7At7NDPXlrvxy6jD9d94DOBzwwOdfJ2P_oirncHHa8LHOrwz6afoEbjo_j99Rz948vqIz5CBsLpSWf0AfMMeHmP4fK51-PQheiLj6HrMuAMX6LPsS9zxxTxxrQWQDIuuSQGY-kcFSVQYvyVZTzh3jrnnGAtsbrFWApeStY6YEpfTe9UUFmC4FKAwJIpyq5hlnEbh2O8_H9f1Tvz4Vcy1El_-lSblzvsl-TVftiGRXw-udUyNd3PsAjN8fPmdv_0cHt8um9S092GRfj0olfs_BSa1GzrRbMZwoV3mbtlsxlO7be5zoc3eUv2XkT6U9mBn_5rxvPdt7S6-_Fj-Dr-fl78snTVys2l8_7xy-rxzI_q4L-zz8c_TDH65MeDd3Pp-TCudQxn_XaThlvuvZKIGCgRa7VDxgNHpSPMKyWAszIfq35MOz3p6DOG15eDskOfJx_dDAGn57Yd0sZYxDglSElJkFMMc6a0McrlyY_Bp9muHFNWYoMIlhIxzjmSwkjEFBXWEK5bhvPp757LVD37dRii7m4WbRusv0E39z5Oo-5uvvzMDxX8HwAA__-kEBA6
https://fixtier6.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1OIEF2CADHj4Sd8k3sDJ2nl0vuK5BISoW3VuEBf0eIeQ/edit
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THANK YOU to our OCTA Building Leadership 24-25 

CER  

Ted Beers 

Holly Babcock 

FPS  

Julie Tubolino 

Cari Joyce 

KPS  

Mary Lynne 

Maxwell 

Hope Mazuroski 

FLS  

Meghan Harrison 

Amy Armet 

MIN  

Keri Hunter 

Stacie Waterhouse- 

Roberts 

OHS  

Gina Iorio 

Heather Sugar 

Robert Dumas 

OMS  

Jeff Brown 

Clare Donovan 

 

 

Substitutes 

Ed Stacy 

  

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please support the OCTA Scholarship Fund in our Fundraiser in February (2/10-2/14)!   
You are invited to wear jeans for the week! 

Sticking with tradition, suggested donations are: 

$10 to participate for the week 

$5 to participate on Friday 

VENMO: @laurie-kelly-10 

Any and all donations are appreciated! 

 

Please Venmo or  you are asked to put money in the rep's mailbox for your building. (See Below) 

●​ T. Shannon - MIN 

●​ L. Kelly - FPS 

●​ H. Mazuroski - KPS 

●​ J. Cahill - FLS 

●​ M. Wilson - EDC 

●​ M. Donabella/K. LaDuc - OHS 

●​ K. McCrobie - CRS 

●​ OMS - no volunteer - pls Venmo! 

 

Thank you in advance for your support! 

Korrine LaDuc & Meghan Donabella 

OCTA Scholarship Co-Chairs 
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Pension & Retirement Education Program 

 
PREP sessions are designed to help members of all ages prepare for retirement. 

Contact Us (800) 348-7298, Ext. 6180 communit@nystrs.org 

Many retirees wish they began focusing on financial and retirement planning much earlier in their lives. 
Don’t let that happen to you! No matter how far along you are in your career, careful financial and 
retirement planning are critical. That’s why our Pension & Retirement Education Program (PREP) seminar 
is so valuable. The PREP seminar will help you understand your NYSTRS benefits while also providing 
essential retirement-planning tips. This information will help you develop a plan to achieve your retirement 
goals and dreams. 

Topics covered during this half-day seminar include: 

●​ NYSTRS Benefits: Your pension, disability coverage, loans, vesting and death benefits. 
●​ Financial Planning: Saving early, catching up, withdrawals and financial advisors. 
●​ Social Security: Benefits, eligibility rules, when to collect and earning limits. 
●​ Estate Planning: Wills, trusts, powers of attorney, health care proxies and living wills. 
●​ The Retirement Process: Retirement options, "resigning" vs. "retiring," choosing a retirement 

date, retirement checklist, monthly payments, taxes and earnings limitations on NYS public 
employment. 

Seminars are held from 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m., with registration beginning at 8 a.m. There is no fee to attend 
and your spouse/companion is welcome to attend, but you must make a reservation in advance. (Note: 
These seminars are not designed for individual retirement counseling.) 

PREP seminars often fill up, so book early. Can't attend a seminar now? We begin taking reservations for our 
three PREP schedules during the year in: mid-September (fall schedule); mid-December (winter/spring schedule); 
and, mid-May (summer schedule).  

 

 

 

https://nystrs.org/Retirement-Planning/Pension-Retirement-Education-Program
https://nystrs.org/Retirement-Planning/Pension-Retirement-Education-Program
https://nystrs.org/Retirement-Planning/Pension-Retirement-Education-Program
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Dental Benefits Reminder!   
Dental Administrator Lindsay Voigt octadentalplan@gmail.com   
Have you had a recent address change? Please use the email below to alert 
Lindsay! 
 
Also, please feel free to reach out to OCTA Dental at: 
octadentalplan@gmail.com should you have any questions about anything 
dental related! 
Did you know as a Delta Dental Member you gain access 

to exclusive perks such as: Virtual Dentistry, BrushSmart, Hearing aids and LASIK 
discounts, LifePerks, and Wellness resources? Members can easily get all the info on 
these perks - just click HERE!  
If you need to establish a new dental provider or find a specialist in your area you can 
search for dental providers by visiting this link! Click on this hyperlink to read the most 
recent issue of Delta Dental’s monthly magazine called GRIN!  
 
Click HERE to create an account with Delta Dental or log in to 
your existing Delta Dental account!   
 

 

 

mailto:octadentalplan@gmial.com
https://www1.deltadentalins.com/memberperks.html
https://www1.deltadentalins.com/find-a-dentist-members.html
https://www.grinmag.com/content/dam/new-grin-magazine/ddpa/en/archive/2024/17845-4%20Fall%20Grin-8.5x11_F-LR-Spreads.pdf
https://www.grinmag.com/content/dam/new-grin-magazine/ddpa/en/archive/2024/17845-4%20Fall%20Grin-8.5x11_F-LR-Spreads.pdf
https://www1.deltadentalins.com/
https://www1.deltadentalins.com/
https://www1.deltadentalins.com/memberperks.html
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January 23, 2025 

Gov. Hochul to students: Put down your 
cellphones 
Author: Molly Belmont 

Source:  NYSUT Communications 

Today in Guilderland Central School District, NYSUT President Melinda Person joined Gov. Kathy 

Hochul as the governor announced a proposal to create distraction-free learning environments 

across New York. 

As part of the governor’s 2025-26 executive budget, Hochul is proposing $13.5 million for school 

districts to implement bell-to-bell restrictions on student cellphones and other smart devices, with 

approved exceptions that include management of a student’s healthcare, emergency events, and 

translation services. Each school district would be required to adopt a written policy that includes 

methods for on-site storage where students can keep their devices during the school day. READ the 

REST HERE     ________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

What's Tier 6? 

The New York State Teachers' Retirement System and the New York State and 

Local Retirement System, which represents most School-Related Professionals, 

has six retirement tiers. Your tier membership is based on your hiring date. If you 

were hired on or after April 1, 2012, you're in Tier 6. CLICK HERE FOR MORE INFO 

 

https://www.nysut.org/news/2025/january/media-release-cellphone
https://www.nysut.org/news/2025/january/media-release-cellphone
https://fixtier6.org/about#wins
https://fixtier6.org/about#wins
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Have you visited the OCTA website yet? What are you waiting for!!?? 

Click on the screenshot of the homepage below to explore the site! Find quick links to important union 
documents like the new OCTA Contract, the OCTA building officer list, and the new OCTA resources 
guide!  

 

 
_____________________________________ 
 
Need A Quick NYSUT Membership Card? 

 
Login here and download a PDF of your membership card. 

 
To request a replacement for this card, call NYSUT at 1-800-342-9810 

ext. 6224 
 

 

 

http://www.theocta.org/
https://www.nysut.org/log-in-landing
https://www.nysut.org/_Handlers/MemberCard.ashx?localId=08135
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